LRC Life Member – Kevin Phillips

At the November 2023 meeting of the LRC, Kevin Phillips was recognised with Honorary Life Membership of the club for his outstanding commitment over many years. The presentation was made by immediate past President, Bob Zeitlhofer and endorsed heartily by members and guests at the meeting.

As mentioned at the AGM, the Secretary had tabulated a list of members who have given much time and effort to the club. Review of the data, pointed to one member in particular, who has given more than 30 years to the club in a number of roles, obviously, these roles weren't conducted consecutively, and Kevin Phillips was that member.

Kevin has been president for three years, ordinary member on two occasions of one year each, the club's merchandising officer for six years, represented the LRC at the 4WD association for nine years, and been a driver training team member for 11 years. Additionally, Kevin has been a key player in the club's biennial Heritage Drive as both an organiser and trailer-tower and made significant contribution in club's participation in the now defunct 4WD Spectacular.

It would be hard not to agree that Kevin has made an outstanding contribution to the club over many years. Congratulations Kevin, well deserved recognition indeed.